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Dear Villagers, 
 
It was another wild stormy night when the winds howled, the timbers creaked and the 
tornado warnings came across cell phones throughout the Village. Prudent villagers 
scurried to basements with flashlights and camping lanterns in tow. Across Gates, 
Hillcreek and West Hill Roads, trees crashed to the ground all is a similar fashion, end to 
end, in a ragged line. The storm did not spare Battles Road where a transformer slammed 
by a falling tree sparked a grass fire whose glow was seen from Gates Mills Towers. Sadly 
one charming home on the north end of River Road was crushed by a towering white 
sycamore tree though, gratefully, no one was home at the time. It was a rough night 
followed by road blockages and extended power outages throughout northeast Ohio. 
Thank you to our Fire and Service Departments for helping us get through the “power 
holiday” with few mishaps. 
 
The Community Club welcomes Chef Doug Katz to the Village on Thursday, October 
26th.  Many Villagers know Doug and have dined at his restaurants.  He is always 
entertaining, and this time he will be bringing Dana Harary, a fellow entrepreneur, with 
him to share innovative ways to use Tahini in our own culinary endeavors. It promises to 
be lots of fun and informative, too. Reservations required; open to prospective members 
and guests; please see the Community Club page.  Community Club luncheons and 
programs are on the fourth Thursday of the month.  
 
Sunday, October 22nd is the Players Chili Cook-Off!  Is it brunch or is it lunch?  It should 
be delicious no matter what you call it.  New residents, don’t miss this opportunity to see 
what our Village organizations and clubs can cook up for a good cause. Which chili will 
be your favorite?  Spicey?  Smokey? White?  Our clubs’ best chefs have entered their 
favorites. Browns play the Colts in Indianapolis at 1PM (in case you were wondering).   
 
Welcome to newly sworn-in Fire Chief Tom Majewski.  Tom has been in the fire service 
for 49 years and holds several State of Ohio fire safety/paramedic licenses. Many 
Villagers already know Tom;  please congratulate him when you see him in the Village. 
Our fire department’s drop down menu on the Village website lists its safety programs. 
 
Last month The Gates Mills Historical Society began a series of articles celebrating the 
history of the old iron interurban bridge.  This month’s second article is a continuation of 
the presentation to the GMHS on the bridge’s restoration back in 1980.  A big birthday 
will be coming up in a year or so for the iron “Walking Bridge” that unites the Village 
near the Arboretum.  Perhaps a celebration is in the offing and maybe a serious “buffing 
up” of our local landmark.  
 
November 7th is Election Day.  New residents: your polling place is in the Community 
House basement.  Gates Mills Elementary School usually has a bake sale upstairs starting 
at 6AM and goes until it is sold out. Make a point to stop upstairs for something sweet! 
 
October 2023 
Gail Palmer 
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NNeeww  RReessiiddeennttss,,    
        OOuurr  ssttrreeeettss  
aanndd  hhoouusseess  aarree  
oofftteenn  ffaarr  aappaarrtt  
aanndd  mmaakkee  ttrriicckk  
oorr  ttrreeaattiinngg  
ttrriicckkyy!!  
  
      CCoommee  ttoo  tthhee  
ppaarrttyy  oonn  aa  ffuullll  
HHuunntteerrss  MMoooonn  
iinn  tthhee  hheeaarrtt  ooff  
tthhee  VViillllaaggee..    

  
CCaallll  JJeeaann  aatt  

TToowwnn  HHaallll  ttoo  
lleenndd  aa  hhaanndd  oorr  

ttwwoo  ffoorr  tthhee  
aannnnuuaall  

HHaalllloowweeeenn  
PPaarrttyy!!  

  
IIff  yyoouu  lliikkee,,  

yyoouu  ccaann  ddrreessss  
uupp,,  ttoooo,,  aanndd  
hhaavvee  ssoommee  

ffuunn..  
  



Village of  
 Gates Mills 
 
October 2023 
 
Dear Villagers, 
 
October’s cool air, crisp leaves and colorful tree displays mean it’s time for fall planting, clean-up and 
holiday prepping. 
 
Our Service Department has been in storm clean-up mode and moving right into fall clean-up as we get 
ready for winter.  They do a great job on our behalf throughout the year. 
 
Mother Nature certainly hit us with the end of August storm.  We got hit big time!  Please report your 
electric outages to First Energy at 1-888-LIGHTSS (888-544-4877) or online at 
www.firstenergycorp.com.  We still do not have everyone reporting to First Energy.  Please stay away 
from downed wires!  They can be live!  We learned from this storm and hopefully that will help us as we 
go forward.  Thank you to everyone for your patience.  We understand the frustrations that the storm 
damage causes.  Thank you! 
 
We are offering many opportunities for you to handle your unwanted items at Town Hall this month.   
 

• Electronic Recycling   October 7 
• Hazardous Waste Collection  October 17 
• Shredding Day    October 21 

 

The Cuyahoga County Solid Waste District is also offering a TV recycling event on October 14 at their 
location. 
 
Thank you to our Gates Mills Improvement Society for putting on a very good Candidates Night Forum.  
It went well and was very informative.  Thank you to everyone involved. 
 
Please let the Police know if you are going away.  The information stays in Gates Mills with our Police 
Department.  You may fill out the form on our website under the “Watch My House” line under Online 
Services or during weekday hours, you can call Dorothy or Jean at Town Hall with your information.  
Officers are out driving our area 24 hours, 7 days a week.  They look for cars in driveways of people who 
are away and for packages that have been delivered.  Please help them keep you safe. 
 
Halloween is coming! There is door-to-door trick or treating and there will be a party at the Community 
House. The event will be held on Friday, October 27 from 6:00 p.m. until 8:00 p.m.  Further details 
can be found in this issue of The Pink Sheet. 
 
Election Day is Tuesday, November 7.  Please remember to vote either in person or via absentee ballot. 
 
Looking forward to a beautiful fall in our Village! 

  
Karen E. Schneider, Mayor 

         (440) 423-4405 Ext. 122 
       Mayor@gatesmillsvillage.com 



 

LADIES NIGHT OUT - GATES MILLS COMMUNITY CLUB 
Fall Meet and Greet for Members & Non-Members 

Thursday October 19th.  6:30 P.M.  
1629 Berkshire Road, Dede Storer’s Home 

Are you a New Member of the Community Club or a New Resident of the Village wan:ng to learn more 

 about the Gates Mills Community Club? 

Please join us for an Open House event at one of our former president’s beau:ful home.   

Members from the Community Club Board will be there to discuss the Club’s involvement in our Community,  

along with all the ac:vi:es we do throughout each year in an informal, relaxed seIng. 
 

Reserva'ons are limited.  We hope you will join us. 
Light appe:zers and beverages will be provided. 

Please R.S.V.P. to Karee Broome kwbroome@me.com or 440-251-2489 by 10/22/23 
 

 

 
 



        Chef Doug Katz 
                               Thursday, October 26 
                      11:30 a.m.  -  Community House 
      Don’t miss this very special opportunity to hear nationally acclaimed, 
local celebrity chef, Doug Katz, executive chef/owner of Zhug, Amba, and 

soon-to-open Chimi.  Chef Katz will describe his 25 year personal journey as a chef. His 
culinary  repertoire has grown with experience at  various establishments, including:  Executive 
Chef at Moxie, Chef/Owner of Fire,  Provenance at the Museum of Art, and other high profile 
restaurants in Colorado and Oregon.  The prestigious James Beard Foundation nominated 
Doug Katz for Best Chef of the Great Lakes Region and he was recognized by Crain’s 
Cleveland Business as one of the top 150 names to know in NE Ohio.                          
      Chef Katz is passionate about using fresh, high-quality ingredients with integrity; locally 
sourced when possible. An industry leader, he advocates for sustainable, healthful local food 
systems.  As such, he is an advisor for Seeds of Collaboration (SoCo)  Tahini.  He will be joined 
by  entrepreneur, Dana Harary, who owns Eat SoCo, a manufacturer of middle eastern Tahini 
using a generations-old family recipe using top quality, organic, slow roasted ingredients. 
       Doug and Dana will enlighten us on various creative, innovative ways to use Tahini, which will 
include a food preparation demonstration and samples for us to taste.  To inspire us, they will 
bring jars of tahini we can purchase to try the recipes at home. 
                                             RSVP by Noon on Friday, October 20 
                       cpdivincenzo@gmail.com or call  (440) 382-5200    ($10 guest fee) 

Thurs Oct 5th 
"Bully Market: My Story of Money and 
Misogyny at Goldman Sachs" by 

Jamie Fiore Higgins


Weds Nov 1st 
"Black Cake" by Charmaine Wilkerson


Weds Dec 6th 
"Symphony of Secrets" by Brendan Slocum


Contact Lisa at larworkerscomp@gmail.com 
for more information.


Upcoming Events 

October Board Meeting 
Thursday, October 19


10:30 am

Community House Parlor


Ladies Night Out Meet & Greet 
Thursday, October 19


6:30 p.m.

Details elsewhere in this Pink Sheet


The Players Chili Cook-Off  
Sunday, October 22


11:00 - 1:00

Community House


Come and support Bea Collage who is 
representing our club!


Book Club 

7:00 p.m.

Community House Parlor


All are welcome!
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  G a t e s  M i l l s  F i r e  D e p a r t m e n t  
   Thomas Majeski, Chief   Office: 440-423-1580   email: firechief@gatesmillsvillage.com  

                                          

                                                    
                                                          
 
Greetings from the Fire Department!  As this is my first article in the Pink Sheet, I wanted to introduce 
myself and provide some fire safety information as well.  I have been in the fire service for 49 years.  I 
started as a part-time firefighter in Willoughby Hills in 1974 and became full-time with the Cleveland 
Hopkins Airport Fire Department in 1976 and transferred to Pepper Pike Fire Dept in 1981.  In 1995, I 
was hired as a training officer for the Gates Mills Fire Department.  In 2003 I became the Assistant Fire 
Chief.  I currently hold State of Ohio Licenses in Firefighter II, Fire Safety Inspector, Fire Instructor, Live 
Fire Instructor, Paramedic, and graduate of Lakeland Community College, Associate in Fire Science.  

Our Fire Department had a record number of calls (42) for the month of August.  This included storm 
duty calls and a working house fire.  I would like to thank my fellow firefighters for their prompt 
response and diligence in handling all these calls. 

The August storm impacted many areas in northeastern Ohio, and Gates Mills had widespread damage 
in many areas of the Village.   With so many trees down and entangled in power lines, many areas 
were without power for an extended period.  Firefighters and Service Department members moved 
many branches and trees to open as many roadways as possible.   It is important to note that it is never 
safe for anyone to move downed power lines without the lines being checked by a member of the 
power company.  Many times, lines will energize objects they touch or even the ground around the 
wire.  The Fire Department will use banner tape and traffic cones to create a warning area to keep 
workers and the public safe. 

This event should prompt all to have a family disaster plan and the supplies to provide for these 
emergencies at hand.  The Federal Emergency Management Agency recommends that necessary 
supplies should be stockpiled for an emergency lasting three to seven days.  

October is Fire Prevention Month.  Check your smoke and carbon monoxide detectors! 

Yours in Safety,   

Chief Thomas Majeski 
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Gates Mills Police Department     
Proud to Serve…Sworn to Protect 

From Your Police Department: 
Fall is upon us!  I hope that you were able to enjoy and make the most of your summer.  
 
October is National Crime Prevention Month. Most homes in the village are protected with a security 
system.  It may be a good time to contact your provider and re-evaluate your system as technology 
constantly changes and improves.  If you are not signed up to receive emergency notifications, please 
consider doing so.  The notifications allow us to alert you with important information we feel needs to be 
shared immediately. To sign up go to our webpage gatesmillsvillage.com and click on the Ready Notify tab 
on the right-hand side.  If you need assistance, Town Hall Coordinator Jean Misch can assist you, please 
contact her at the village hall 440-423-4405 ext. 111.  
 
The police department is encouraging residents who have cameras around their property to notify us so we 
can add you out our database registry. Having this information can be beneficial to us in the event we are 
investigating criminal activity in the area.   I also want to remind residents that Crime Prevention Officer, 
Jessica Newsome, is available to meet with you and provide you with safety tips for your residence.  Ptl. 
Newsome can be reached at 423-4405 ext. 132 or at jnewsomegatesmillsvillage.com.  
 
This month Corporal John Richards will be completing 21 years of service in the police department.  John 
is assigned to our regional SWAT Team. Cpl. Richards has been one of the two snipers on the Unit for 
seven years.  He also serves as a shift Officer-In-Charge and the department’s Vehicle Maintenance 
Officer. He works closely with our village fleet mechanic, Armando, to make sure the patrol cars are safe 
for our patrol officers.  Congratulations to Corporal Richards on this dedication and service to the village.  
 
Our Mayfield Road speed camera program has been a very effective tool for us.  Through the first two 
months, excessive motorists driving over 60mph has been reduced by approximately 60%.  A reminder 
the speed cameras are an addition to traditional traffic enforcement by our patrol officers.  Our current 
data shows about 16,000 motorists travel on Mayfield Road each day and we are targeting about the 2% 
of drivers.  
 
And finally, our Halloween event will be on Friday, October 27th at the Community House.   
 
Until next month – Proud to serve…Sworn to Protect 
 
Yours in Service, 
Gregg Minichello 
Chief of Police 
(440) 423-4405 ext. 112 
gminichello@gatesmillsvillage.com 



 

Two Events for Gates Mills Residents Only 
Electronic Equipment Recycling –  

NO TVs! 
Saturday, October 7th       9:00 AM - Noon 

Bring your retired electronic equipment to the Gates Mills Service 
Department Drive to be recycled. (Across from tennis courts, 1470 Chagrin River Road)  
 

Acceptable Materials 
Computers/ laptops 
Tablets/e-readers 
Monitors (CRTS*, LCD, LED Flatscreens) 
Keyboards, mice, cords, and other peripherals 
Printers 
Cell phones 
Telecom equipment 
Networking equipment 
Servers 
Video games 
Stereo equipment 
Electronic equipment batteries 
All accessories and cables 
Ink and toner cartridges 
DVD 
CD Players 
Cable boxes 
Media players 
 
 

RESIDENTIAL HAZARDOUS WASTE MATERIAL 
DROP OFF AT THE SERVICE GARAGE    TUESDAY, OCTOBER 17TH  
FROM 7:30 A.M. TO 2:00 P.M. 
EARLY DROP OFFS NOT ACCEPTED 
HOUSEHOLD MATERIALS ACCEPTED  
Oil or solvent-based paint, sealers, 
primers, or coatings (aerosols or liquids) 
Varnishes, polyurethanes, shellacs 
Paint thinner, mineral spirits, turpentine 
Pesticides, herbicides, fungicides  
Caustic household cleaners 
Pool chemicals 
Automotive fluids, motor oil, car batteries 
Adhesives, roof tar, driveway sealer 
Kerosene, gasoline, lighter fluid 

 
Questions about drop off:  call Town Hall: 440-423-4405    

 

Non-acceptable Materials 
• Televisions – older tube model, 

projection, consoles 
• Household appliances 
• Paint or oil 
• Medical electronics 
• Mercury containing items – 

thermostats, etc. 
• Ballasts 
• Light bulbs 
• Smoke detectors 
• Freon containing appliances 

 
*Note: CRT monitor drop off will 
incur a recycling fee. 

MATERIALS NOT ACCEPTED  
 
Latex paint 
Business waste 
Explosives, gun powder, ammunition, flares 
Medical waste, pharmaceuticals, medicine, or 
sharps 
Batteries, Tires, Florescent Bulbs, Asbestos 
Electronics 
Appliances 
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Date: October 14, 2023 
Time: 9:00am-11:00am 
Address: 4750 East 131 St., Garfield Heights, OH 44105 
Detailed Description: 
• Any television can be recycled during the event. There will be no fee for this event. 
• This is a drive-through trunk service; the television will be unloaded from your vehicle for you. 
Attendees should stay in their vehicle at all times. 
How to register: Click on the "Select a time" link to sign up for a single time-slot. Go to 
CuyahogaRecycles.org to find the link. 
 
 

 
 

SATURDAY, October 21st 
9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon 

COMMUNITY HOUSE  
PARKING LOT 

 

Documents shredded before your very eyes.  
 

 

Recycle Eyeglasses! 
Place used eyeglasses in the basket next to Council Chambers in 
Town Hall. We have recycled nearly 1,000 pairs!  

 
 
 
 

Do you have old TVs 
haunting your house? 
Bring them out to the 
Cuyahoga County 
Solid Waste District to 
be recycled!  
Free! 
Pre-register— 
        See below. 
 

 

Dog Walkers, please clean up after your pet.  Look for poop bag dispensers in Marston 
Park and along popular walking routes.  Keep our Beautiful Village clean and safe. 

 



 



 



  
The Bridge 

Written by Sterling W. Hubbard, Jr. 
 on the occasion of its restoration, October, 1980 

 
The second in a series of articles on the Walking Bridge in the Village 

 
There is an iron bridge across the Chagrin 

in the middle of the Village.  It misses St. 
Christopher-by-the-River by feet.  A family of 
mallards lives under the bridge with an adopted 
Muscovy duck who returns with them every 
summer.  They build nests in the spaces between 
the rusting iron and the large stone footings which 
parallel the river bank. The bridge crosses the river 
at an acute angle.  Its floor is a parallelogram ten 
feet above the water conforming to the right-of-
way angle.  The angle carries up into the tall 
structure and is augmented by an assortment of 
angles greater and smaller. 

The bridge was assembled with red hot 
rivets before the turn of the century.  It was built 
for the Cleveland and Eastern Railroad Company 
which went quietly out of business in nineteen 
twenty-six, as did most of the other electric 
interurbans.  The tracks were sold for scrap and 
the brick power house and car barn on the east 
bank abandoned.  The bricks later became the 
walls of the new town hall and the bridge was left 
for a footpath between the two halves of the 
village. 

The contractor who built the line was paid 
by the mile.  The right-of-way still shows it.  It 
wanders.  There was, however, one straight 
section of track about eighteen miles long, 
running into the city.  It paralleled the old plank 
toll road which the electric line bought. 

One morning early, leaning on the south 
handrails of the bridge, I was watching six Canada 
geese cruising single file downriver toward me.  
Sam Cahill was opening his grocery store on the 
east bank. He saw me on the bridge and hollered, 
“Good morning!” 

“Hey, Sam,”  I hello’d back, “come over 
here and look at the gaggle of geese I’ve got for 
you.” 

He joined me and we watched their criss-
crossing of the river as they sailed down on us. 

“Don’t seem to be eating,”  I noted. 
Who could see to eat in that muck,” said 

Sam.  “And who would eat it if they could see it?” 
The water was a bit on the brown side. 
“You know, Sam, it’s hard for me to 

imagine you at the controls of those big 
interurbans thundering over this bridge.” 

“Thundering?”  Sam looked up.  “Not on 
this bridge.  We came through here dead slow.  
There was stop twenty-one over there by the old 
Maple Leaf Inn on the west bank, and we stopped 
again over here on the east bank by the 
dispatcher’s office.  Where the Red Fox is.  We 
braked all the way down the east hill, and all the 
way down the west hill.   Those hills were steep.” 

Sam and I crossed to the north railing of 
the bridge to watch the geese slide under, but 
they got sidetracked in the glide past the mallards’ 
domain.  The owners were not in residence. 

“Thunder across the bridge,” reminisced 
Sam.  “Yes, there was thunder once, come to think 
of it. I was a dispatcher at the time.  It was a 
Sunday morning.  A  loaded coal car rolled out of 
a siding at Scotland Corners.  It coasted through 
the meadows of the White place, picking up speed 
as it went.  I was in the dispatcher’s office even 
though I wasn’t expecting anything until noon.  It 
must have been about half past ten when I heard 
something tearing down the east hill and roaring 
over the trestle up in Echo Glen.  I looked up the 
track and here comes this coal car down on me 
like a mad bull.  I was paralyzed.” 
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The Bridge 

Written by Sterling W. Hubbard, Jr. 
 on the occasion of its restoration, October, 1980 

 
The second in a series of articles on the Walking Bridge in the Village 

 
There is an iron bridge across the Chagrin 

in the middle of the Village.  It misses St. 
Christopher-by-the-River by feet.  A family of 
mallards lives under the bridge with an adopted 
Muscovy duck who returns with them every 
summer.  They build nests in the spaces between 
the rusting iron and the large stone footings which 
parallel the river bank. The bridge crosses the river 
at an acute angle.  Its floor is a parallelogram ten 
feet above the water conforming to the right-of-
way angle.  The angle carries up into the tall 
structure and is augmented by an assortment of 
angles greater and smaller. 

The bridge was assembled with red hot 
rivets before the turn of the century.  It was built 
for the Cleveland and Eastern Railroad Company 
which went quietly out of business in nineteen 
twenty-six, as did most of the other electric 
interurbans.  The tracks were sold for scrap and 
the brick power house and car barn on the east 
bank abandoned.  The bricks later became the 
walls of the new town hall and the bridge was left 
for a footpath between the two halves of the 
village. 

The contractor who built the line was paid 
by the mile.  The right-of-way still shows it.  It 
wanders.  There was, however, one straight 
section of track about eighteen miles long, 
running into the city.  It paralleled the old plank 
toll road which the electric line bought. 

One morning early, leaning on the south 
handrails of the bridge, I was watching six Canada 
geese cruising single file downriver toward me.  
Sam Cahill was opening his grocery store on the 
east bank. He saw me on the bridge and hollered, 
“Good morning!” 

“Hey, Sam,”  I hello’d back, “come over 
here and look at the gaggle of geese I’ve got for 
you.” 

He joined me and we watched their criss-
crossing of the river as they sailed down on us. 

“Don’t seem to be eating,”  I noted. 
Who could see to eat in that muck,” said 

Sam.  “And who would eat it if they could see it?” 
The water was a bit on the brown side. 
“You know, Sam, it’s hard for me to 

imagine you at the controls of those big 
interurbans thundering over this bridge.” 

“Thundering?”  Sam looked up.  “Not on 
this bridge.  We came through here dead slow.  
There was stop twenty-one over there by the old 
Maple Leaf Inn on the west bank, and we stopped 
again over here on the east bank by the 
dispatcher’s office.  Where the Red Fox is.  We 
braked all the way down the east hill, and all the 
way down the west hill.   Those hills were steep.” 

Sam and I crossed to the north railing of 
the bridge to watch the geese slide under, but 
they got sidetracked in the glide past the mallards’ 
domain.  The owners were not in residence. 

“Thunder across the bridge,” reminisced 
Sam.  “Yes, there was thunder once, come to think 
of it. I was a dispatcher at the time.  It was a 
Sunday morning.  A  loaded coal car rolled out of 
a siding at Scotland Corners.  It coasted through 
the meadows of the White place, picking up speed 
as it went.  I was in the dispatcher’s office even 
though I wasn’t expecting anything until noon.  It 
must have been about half past ten when I heard 
something tearing down the east hill and roaring 
over the trestle up in Echo Glen.  I looked up the 
track and here comes this coal car down on me 
like a mad bull.  I was paralyzed.” 
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“What did you do?” 
“Do?  What could I do? Put my foot on the 

track and derail the damned coal car?  I didn’t 
have any time anyway, and thank God there 
wasn’t anything coming the other way.  So…it was 
sort of let the cat die.  Coast up one hill, stop, then 
back down again and up the other hill, roaring 
over the bridge each time.  I thought maybe we 
could stop it with some two-by-fours when it 
reversed on our hill.” 

“Did you catch it?” 
“Nope, said Sam.  “Never came back.” 
“Oh come on now, Sam.” 
“It was kind of a noble sacrifice on the part 

of Fritz Walker*.  Not that he intended it that way.  
Listen. I’ve got to open up.  Come on, I’ll buy you 
a coffee.” 

We started off the bridge, looking 
occasionally at the geese downstream.  At the end 
of the bridge Sam turned and looked back at the 
church.  “It was Sunday, as I said, and we had a 
visiting preacher that day.  I wasn’t in church. I 
heard about it later. George Brown told me it was 
the shortest service he could remember.  The 
visiting clergyman had raised his hand and was 
about to speak when there was this deafening 
roar and the whole church shook. The minister’s 
raised had stayed aloft and his mouth stayed 
open. The knuckles of his other hand whitened on 
the side of the lectern.  His eyes wandered around 
the church.  Getting his breath back and looking 
once more at his new flock he said, ‘Amen,’ and 
‘Here endeth the first lesson.’  According to the 
gospel of George Brown, the second lesson was 
delivered without interruption. Standing at the 
door of the church after the service the minister 
told George that the first lesson was for himself, 
namely, never to preach in an unfamiliar church 
without first walking all around it looking for 
hidden surprises.” 

Sam opened the front door of the grocery, 
turned on a light way at the back, and Cahill’s was 
ready for business.  We walked into the back room 
and put on the coffee pot. 

“Sam, you said the coal car never came 
back.” 

“Fritz Walker’s chauffeur stopped it.  As 
you know, all the houses on Main Street back onto 
the polo field.  To get his car out Fritz had to back 

over the railroad tracks that skirted the polo field.  
The chauffeur had just backed Fritz’s new 
Peerless** out that Sunday when he heard this 
terrible noise that he thought was coming from 
the new Peerless. So he climbed down to see what 
was wrong.  He said he was looking down into the 
front end of Mr. Walker’s new car when he heard 
a devasting explosion.  He looked up and the back 
end of the Peerless was gone.” 

I looked at Sam. 
“Well, it stopped the coal car, didn’t it! 

Dragged the rear of Fritz’s new car halfway up the 
polo field.” 

 

  
  1923 Peerless (not necessarily Fritz’s car) 
 

I thanked Sam for the coffee and he 
followed me to the front of the store. “Do you 
know how much it cost to ride the interurban into 
the city?” he asked. 

“No.” 
“Twenty-five cents.” 
“Do you know how much it cost to ride a 

horse the same distance on the old plank road?” 
“No.” 
“A penny and a half.” 
I left and went over to the bridge once 

more before starting up the east hill and home.  I 
was in time to see the six geese fly off over the 
high girders.  I was thinking of another dash across 
the valley and thunder over the bridge.  An 
episode to which Sam never alluded to although 
his memory was excellent.  This was the case of 
the early morning, backward riding, newspaper 
reading lone passenger. 

 

[Dear Readers, we will have to wait till next 
month’s Pink Sheet to learn more about high 
adventure on the bridge.] 

      
        *Frank “Fritz” Walker of  Walker and Weeks  

    was Gates Mill’s first mayor. 
 

**Peerless motor cars were luxury 
     automobiles built in Cleveland. 



 

The Gates Mills Garden Club 
TheGatesMillsGardenClub.com 

 

 

 

 

 

   Boo… 
It’s Enough to Scare You. 

It’s Already Time For 
 Our Annual 

Meeting!!!! 
 

 
October Annual Meeting 

and Dinner 
Tuesday, October 10 
5:30 pm in the Barn 

The Year in Review, Committee Presentations & Sign-Ups  
RSVP Deadline Friday, October 6– By 5:00 pm  

 
Please indicate if you will not be staying for dinner. 

Alison Phillips gmgcReservations@gmail.com or 
 (601) 668-1776 

 
Host Committee: 

Chair, Sudie Bercheck 
Co-chairs, Marla Robbins, Jane Thornburgh, Dasha Kelley 

 & Ann Jackson (desserts) 
 

Board Meeting- Tuesday October 3rd @ 4 pm in the Barn 

Deadline for Membership Dues to be Paid 
Tuesday, October 31 

Pay online or mail your check payable to Gates Mills Garden 
Club to:  

Gates Mills Garden Club  
PO Box 216 

Gates Mills, OH 44040 
Attn: Annual Dues 

 

 

Stage Hands 
Tuesday, October 17th at 10:30 AM 

(Rain or Shine) at the shed 
Join Susan Caito and Dorothy Marquis-Omer 

for dividing and potting plants. 
Bring your questions, gardening gloves 

& hand tools. 
Please let them know if you will be there:   

Susan Caito - sicaito@bellsouth.net 
OR 

Dorothy Marquis-Omer 
cndomer@verizon.net 

 
 

 Monday, October 23-26 
C.A.R. Conference, Corning N.Y. 

Please refer to the GCO website for further details. 
Gardenclubofohio.org 

 

 

                  Library Flowers                    Post Office Flowers 
October 2         Marie Tani    Beatrix Hegedus 
October 9         Meghan Roddy   Pat Ingram 
October 16       Rosalie Della Ratta             Gail Palmer 
October 23       Lisa Swinarski      Gloria Walas 
October 30       Sandra Ammendolia      Carolyn Perry    

                     

GCO Award Deadline 
Submit to Nancy Hooker by October 16, 

nhhooker1800@gmail.com 
 

 

Celebrating 92 Years EST. 1931 

 

 New Members and Sponsors 
Please join us for a New Member Orientation 

October 3rd @ 5:30 pm in the Cottage, 
a light dinner will be served. 

Please RSVP to pinksheetnancy@gmail.com 
before September 25 

 

2023  

Save The Date 
GCO North Presents a Holiday Program 

featuring our own Barbara Schuh 
Along with Linda Holzheimer, both NGC Master Flower Show Judges. 

They will highlight the holiday season with a variety of design creations. 
Doors to shop vendors/lunch tables will not open before 10:30AM 

November 9, 2023 
10:30 AM Registration & Shopping 

NOON: Lunch, Announcements, Raffle, Program, $30 
Woodside Event Center at St. Michael’s 

5025 East Mill Road, 
Broadview Heights, OH 44147 

 Watch your email for registration and  
payment information 

Payment must be received by October 26th 
 

 

              
 
Thank you to everyone for the beautiful,  
well-attended gem of a flower show! 
 
Congratulations to our top award recipients: 
Horticultural excellence: Agnes Lane 
Design Excellence: Susie Gascoigne 
Education: Barbara Schuh & Kelly Siemborski 
Photography: Dorothy Marquis-Omer 
Artistic Crafts: Marie Tani 
The Agnes Cummings Trophy for Horticulture: Molly Laks 
Charlotta Ernst Memorial Trophy for Design: Sally Burke 
11 Youth Award Recipients 

“Things won are done, joy’s soul lies in the doing.”   
 - William Shakespeare 
 
 

 



 

 
Gates Mills Land Conservancy 

October 2023 
 
On Saturday September 16th the Gates Mills Land Conservancy hosted our first Seminar entitled, 
“Preserving Gates Mills – Uniting for Land, Water and Tree Preservation”. Our three speakers, 
Dr. Roy Larick - Bluestone Conservation, Chad Clink – Bartlett Tree, and Heather Elmer - 
Chagrin River Watershed Partners presented in-depth lectures regarding the development of the 
Chagrin River and identified key environmental issues and solutions for proper stewardship of 
the land, water and trees. 
 
Along with these key partners, the Gates Mills Land Conservancy's vision is to preserve the 
natural beauty of the land on both sides of the Chagrin River and to attempt to minimize 
development through conservation easements and riparian setbacks. One seventh of the 
Chagrin River’s 51-mile length passes through our community. The Gates Mills portion of this 
watershed is a 175-square-mile network of tributaries, which collect and transfer this runoff to the 
river as it travels through our village. 
 
Unique issues related to the preservation of the River Corridor include the significant annual 
erosion of the riverbanks. This may be due to shifting of the riverbank throughout the year from 
the powerful forces of the Chagrin River or can be the result of development activity in close 
proximity to these banks. These changes damage riparian areas, the naturally vegetated 
hillsides, meadows and marches, and additionally affect animal, bird and fish populations living in 
those riparian areas. Establishing wider riparian setbacks and planting trees and special 
vegetation native to the river, helps to stabilize stream banks, limits erosion, reduces flood size 
flows and/or filter and settle out runoff pollutants. 
 
Gates Mills is an integral part of the larger geographical landscape and a major contributor of the 
Chagrin River Watershed. Because it passes through so many communities, it is understandable 
that both the Chagrin River and Lake Erie are extremely vulnerable to manmade and natural 
disasters. One of the best ways to protect the Chagrin River Watershed is to maintain open 
space, including riparian setbacks, along the banks of the river and its tributaries.   
 
Over the years, many property owners have chosen to preserve their land by making provision 
for either no or limited development. Among the most common practices are land donation and 
conservation easements. In its role as steward for the protection of our local open spaces, the 
Gates Mills Land Conservancy is available to discuss and assist any landowners who are 
interested in preserving their property. 
 
We take our stewardship responsibility seriously, so we hope that you will reach out to us with 
your riparian questions, and that you will consider a long-term preservation plan for your property 
as well. 

 
 
 



Happy New School Year,  
Gates Mills Elementary 

Written by: Erica Alemdar 

 
 
Only a few weeks into school, the students, faculty, and the staff are welcoming back community members 
new and old to a fresh school year. Everyone has jumped into the school year at Gates Mills Elementary. With 
Donuts at Dawn, a Welcome Back Wildcats event, and a Parents’ Night Out already, the school continues to 
open its doors as a part of this incredible village community. 

 
Donuts at Dawn honored our 
beloved Fire Chief P. Thomas 
Robinson. After 28 years with the 
Gates Mills Fire Department, Chief 
Robinson is retiring. While we are 
excited for his new adventures and 
hope he will still stop by and visit, 
we will miss Chief Robinson.  Thank 
you to the Colleen Miklus Team for 
sponsoring the event to help 
celebrate our make role models 
and show our gratitude for Chief 
Robinson’s dedicated service. 
 

Then there was the Welcome Back Wildcats Night. A majority of students 
and families attended on a school night because they can’t get enough of 
this wonderful school! Thank you to the PTC and Mayfield City Schools who 
made this event possible.  
 
Teachers, staff and faculty can’t even stay away from the school on the 
weekend! The third week of school capped off with a Movie Night. More 
than just a fun night out with friends, this Movie Night is a fundraiser for the 
5th grade’s end of year trip and gift back to the school.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Meet Mayfield Middle School 
Written by: Robin Polack  
 
 
As our local public school children complete Gates Mills Elementary School, the next stop is the 

Mayfield Middle School serving 1,000 students in grades six to eight. As we kickoff the 2023-

2024 school year, we wanted to share a few ABC-oriented data points on the things to love 

about our Mayfield Middle School!  

Awards – The Association for Middle School Education identified Mayfield Middle School as a 

school of distinction – the only Ohio School selected and one of eleven schools across the 

country receiving this honor in 2023! Additionally, our Principal, Paul Destino was named 2022 

Educator of the Year by the Ohio Middle School Association. 

Balanced team structure – Students at the middle school are divided into grade-level teams of 

approximately 100 students. Each team of students attends core classes together, allowing for 

strong relationships to be built among students and teachers during the school year. There are 

approximately 26 students in each classroom.    

Challenging curriculum – Mayfield Middle School utilizes a variety of both standardized and 

informal measures to determine where each student is on the learning spectrum so that true 

personalization can be met in the curriculum. Students are empowered to oversee their own 

authentic and engaging education and can participate in numerous elective course options like 

ceramics, robotics, videography, and podcasting, giving them the opportunity to make 

connections between their areas of interest and learning in the classroom. Communication 

goals and opportunities to participate in student led debates, Socratic seminars, and other 

strategies enable students to be comfortable speaking in public to both their peers and adults.    

Diverse enrollment – Our student body is diverse, with 58% of students identified as White, 

21% Black, 8% Asian or Pacific Islander, 7% Hispanic, and 6% Multiracial. 

Engaging and exciting clubs to join – Students have the opportunity to expand their horizons 

by joining social clubs in middle school including Crochet Club, Science Club, Art Club, Harry 

Potter Lunch Bunch, National History Day Club, Homework Club, Photography Club, Power of 

the Pen, Student Council, Model United Nations, Lego Robotics, Morning Rec Clubs, Library 

Lunch Bunch and Morning Band Club. 

Fun volunteer opportunities – Our students are learning the importance of community service 

and being good citizens. Mayfield Middle School (MMS) Day of Service is a way to teach our 

students the importance of giving back to our community and to look for ways to lend a hand to 

others. In past years, the students at MMS spent half the day raking lawns to help community 

members, and the other half of the day working on a variety of projects. The projects included, 

writing letters to soldiers overseas, making treats for dogs and cats in animal shelters, visiting a 

local nursing home to play games with residents, creating gift bags for kids staying in the 

hospital and other service-related activities. 

Stay tuned for next month’s pink sheet to Say Hello to Mayfield High School! 



 
 
Dear Neighbor,  
 
If you have joined the Friends of our Gates Mills Library in the past, we sincerely thank you! The 
success of The Gates Mills Library depends on the involvement and generosity of our Village. 
Whether you are a past supporter or are new to the Friends, please consider becoming a 2023 
member today.   
 
The Library continues to be a thriving, accessible, multi-use resource, adapting to the ever 
changing needs and interests of our patrons. The Friends of the Library is a 501(c)3 non-profit, 
funding programming, events, and materials enhancing the experience of library visitors in 
Gates Mills, especially our children. Your contribution is tax-deductible. 
 
We truly appreciate your 2023 donation. Please feel free to stop by, or otherwise contact us, to 
let us know if you would like to become more involved in our activities or join our Advisory 
Board.  We welcome all ideas/ suggestions and especially new Board Members. Please 
remember to frequent our remarkable Library to keep apprised of the multitude of constantly 
changing offerings. You will not be disappointed!  
 
Sincerely, 
 
President, Karen Galloway  Vice President, Lisa Reid 
Treasurer, Kim Brustoski  Secretary, Susan Daugherty 
 
____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Enclosed is my donation for (year) ________ 

● $25 
● $50 
● $100 
● Other ________ 

 
Make checks payable to the “Friends of the Gates Mills Library.” 
 
Mail to:  

Kim Brustoski, Treasurer of the Friends of the Library 
1491 Chagrin River Road 
Gates Mills, OH 44040 



 
 

GATES MILLS BRANCH LIBRARY 
1491 Chagrin River Road, Gates Mills, OH       
440-423-4808 

Acting Branch Manager:  Brenna Becker 
GATmgr@cuyahogalibrary.org 
www.cuyahogalibrary.org

Hours: Mondays-Thursdays 9am-9pm, Fridays-Saturdays 9am-5:30pm, Sundays 1pm-5pm 
Holiday Hours: The library will be closed on Columbus Day, Oct 9, for staff development. 
All programs are free, but registration is required unless otherwise noted by calling the library or going online at 
www.cuyahogalibrary.org. Special thanks to the Friends of the Gates Mills Public Library for supporting our library 
programming. 

Did you know? CCPL has a new online catalog powered by Aspen Discovery. 
 
Children: 
Family Storytime – Thursdays, 10:00-10:30 am 
All ages with a caregiver: Join us for stories, songs and fingerplays! 
 

Spooky STEAM Fun – Saturday, Oct 28, 11:00 am-12:00 pm 
Ages 6-11: Come to the library for some spooky STEAM activities! 
 

Kindergarten Countdown: Nutrition – Monday, Oct 30, 6:00-7:00 pm 
Incoming kindergarteners and caregivers: Build kindergarten readiness skills in a program aligned to Ohio’s Early 
Childhood Standards. 
 
Teens: 
Yoga for Teens – Thursday, Oct 19, 4:00-5:00 pm 
Grades 6-12: Unwind at our beginner’s yoga series. Mats will be provided. 
 

Homeschool Time Travelers – Wednesday, Oct 25, 10:00-11:00 am 
Ages 11-18: Time travelers: Let’s meet to discover what happened on this date.  
 
Adults: 
Tuesday Evening Book Discussion – Tuesdays, 7:00-8:00 pm 
Oct 10: Discussion of The Music of Bees by Eileen Garvin.  
 

Wednesday Evening Book Discussion – Wednesdays, 7:30-8:30 pm 
Oct 11: Discussion of The Everlasting by Katy Simpson. 
 

Animal Guides and Protectors – Saturday, Oct 7, 1:00-2:30 pm 
Explore ways cultural groups have used animals in their belief systems, and how we can honor these traditions while 
making our own connections.   
 

Coffee and Coloring – Saturday, Oct 21, 11:00am-12:00 pm 
Join us for some relaxing coloring fun! We will provide coloring pages and supplies, coffee and conversation. 
 

Migrating Waterfowl and Winter Birds of NE Ohio – Saturday, Oct 21, 2:00-3:00 
Join us for this presentation provided by the Audubon Society of Greater Cleveland and learn about the waterfowl and 
winter birds of Northeast Ohio.  



2023 Gates Mills Pickleball!



If you’d like to join us next season,  
just sent an email to: 

GatesMillsPickleball@gmail.com 
Many thanks to the 
Improvement Society for 
sponsoring our events.



ZGates Mills Grapevine Z 
 
 

A Page To Share news about friends and neighbors who live in the Village or who have moved away. 

By Susie Thorpe 
 

WE  HHAAVVEE  LLOOSSTT  SSOOMMEE  DDEEAARR  FFRRIIEENNDDSS  
	
JOHN FORKER  Age 91 of Gates Mills, beloved husband of Margaret; 
dearest father of James (Monica), Elizabeth, Dorothy (deceased) (John 
Hagen), Nancy Westrich, Mark Zelch (Andrea), David (Katherine), 
Cynthia (Brian Klazynski); devoted grandfather of Ben, Nate, Caroline 
Forker, Paige Forker, Garrett and Hannah Hagen, Nate, Emily, Jack, 
Edana and Katie Westrich, JJ, Tori and Andrew Zelch. He was loved and 
will be missed. 
 

 

 
 

Please send submissions on births, deaths, weddings and other news to share with fellow Villagers to Susie Thorpe at 
SueThorpe695@yahoo.com or call 423-4743. 

 
 

St. Christopher’s by-the-River, Episcopal Church    
7601 Old Mill Road, Gates Mills, OH 
 

 
St. Christopher’s will be selling 2024 Day-By-Day Calendars. 100% 
of  the proceeds go to purchasing daily RTA bus passes for the 
residents from the Men’s shelter at 2100 Lakeside.  
 

Last Fall, the parishioners at St. Christopher’s collected their favorite 
quotes which make up the 2024 calendar! Please consider purchasing 
one of these calendars and make a difference in the lives of the shelter 
residents!  
 

Each calendar is  $30 which covers the cost of producing it. We look 
forward to seeing you on the lawn in front of the church on July 4th 
before the parade begins! Thank you, in advance, for your support!  

 

 

Sal Prolizo: Call or text 440-465-0192 
Want to get rid of those old cardboard boxes or piles of magazines? I can help! 

My name is Sal Prolizo. I will be a junior this fall at University School. I would like to offer my services to our 
community by picking up all of your paper recyclables and bringing them to Gates Mills Recycling bins.  

Please include only paper, newspaper, magazines, flattened cardboard, etc.  
I can help flatten the boxes if needed.  

This FREE program is available to all residents. 
 

The Pink Sheet  
 
The Official Newsletter Serving the Village of Gates Mills for 75 Years! 
Published by The Gates Mills Community Club 
P.O. Box 372, Gates Mills, Ohio 44040  
(440) 423-1245  
www.gatesmillspinksheet.com  
GMPinkSheet@gmail.com 

PINK SHEET ADVERTISING CONTRACT 
 
Display Ad Size & Prices 
 Cost for ½ year Cost for 1 year Dimensions 
Business Card  $160.00 for ½ year   $320.00 for 1 year 3.75” wide x 2.25” high 
¼ page $320.00 for ½ year    $640.00 for 1 year 3.75” wide x 4.5”  high 
½ page $640.00 for ½ year   $1,200.00 for 1 year 7.5”   wide x 4.5”  high 
Full page $1,200.00 for ½ year $2,400.00 for 1 year 7.5”   wide x 9.25” high 

Personal Ads that appear on the inside back cover:  
75 cents per word, a phone number, email address or website = two words 

 

The Pink Sheet is published 10 times a year. July/August and December/January feature combined issues. 
 

1. Ads submitted must be camera-ready, ready to scan or a pdf file. Personal ads must be typed. 
2. All advertising is placed on a first-come, first-served basis.  

Deadline for submissions is 5 pm on the 20th of the month. 
3. New display advertisers must have two referrals from Gates Mills residents.  

Personal ads do not require referrals. 
4. The Pink Sheet will not take responsibility for claims made in advertisements.  

All advertisements are placed at the sole liability of the advertiser.  
We reserve the right to withdraw any ad from publication for any reason. 

 

For an ad to run The Pink Sheet must have all 3 things submitted by the deadline: 
1. Payment:  All ads must be prepaid.  Modes of payment: 

a. Checks payable to: “The Gates Mills Pink Sheet”   
b. Cash 
c. PayPal.  (GMPinksheet@aol.com) 

2. Two Gates Mills resident referrals (for new display advertisers) 
3. Artwork (email files to GMPinkSheet@aol.com) 

 

You may drop off items to the Pink Sheet drawer at Town Hall during regular business hours, or you may 
mail/email items to the addresses above.  
 
Business Name: ___________________________________________ Date Submitted: ___________ 
 
Business Address: ___________________________________________________________________  
 
Business Telephone: _________________________ Business Email: ___________________________  
 
Name and Title of Authorizing Agent:_____________________________________________________ 

TWO Gates Mills Referrals (name, address, phone):  
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7601 Old Mill Road, Gates Mills, OH 
 

 
St. Christopher’s will be selling 2024 Day-By-Day Calendars. 100% 
of  the proceeds go to purchasing daily RTA bus passes for the 
residents from the Men’s shelter at 2100 Lakeside.  
 

Last Fall, the parishioners at St. Christopher’s collected their favorite 
quotes which make up the 2024 calendar! Please consider purchasing 
one of these calendars and make a difference in the lives of the shelter 
residents!  
 

Each calendar is  $30 which covers the cost of producing it. We look 
forward to seeing you on the lawn in front of the church on July 4th 
before the parade begins! Thank you, in advance, for your support!  

 

 

Sal Prolizo: Call or text 440-465-0192 
Want to get rid of those old cardboard boxes or piles of magazines? I can help! 

My name is Sal Prolizo. I will be a junior this fall at University School. I would like to offer my services to our 
community by picking up all of your paper recyclables and bringing them to Gates Mills Recycling bins.  

Please include only paper, newspaper, magazines, flattened cardboard, etc.  
I can help flatten the boxes if needed.  

This FREE program is available to all residents. 
 

The Pink Sheet  
 
The Official Newsletter Serving the Village of Gates Mills for 75 Years! 
Published by The Gates Mills Community Club 
P.O. Box 372, Gates Mills, Ohio 44040  
(440) 423-1245  
www.gatesmillspinksheet.com  
GMPinkSheet@gmail.com 

PINK SHEET ADVERTISING CONTRACT 
 
Display Ad Size & Prices 
 Cost for ½ year Cost for 1 year Dimensions 
Business Card  $160.00 for ½ year   $320.00 for 1 year 3.75” wide x 2.25” high 
¼ page $320.00 for ½ year    $640.00 for 1 year 3.75” wide x 4.5”  high 
½ page $640.00 for ½ year   $1,200.00 for 1 year 7.5”   wide x 4.5”  high 
Full page $1,200.00 for ½ year $2,400.00 for 1 year 7.5”   wide x 9.25” high 

Personal Ads that appear on the inside back cover:  
75 cents per word, a phone number, email address or website = two words 

 

The Pink Sheet is published 10 times a year. July/August and December/January feature combined issues. 
 

1. Ads submitted must be camera-ready, ready to scan or a pdf file. Personal ads must be typed. 
2. All advertising is placed on a first-come, first-served basis.  

Deadline for submissions is 5 pm on the 20th of the month. 
3. New display advertisers must have two referrals from Gates Mills residents.  

Personal ads do not require referrals. 
4. The Pink Sheet will not take responsibility for claims made in advertisements.  

All advertisements are placed at the sole liability of the advertiser.  
We reserve the right to withdraw any ad from publication for any reason. 

 

For an ad to run The Pink Sheet must have all 3 things submitted by the deadline: 
1. Payment:  All ads must be prepaid.  Modes of payment: 

a. Checks payable to: “The Gates Mills Pink Sheet”   
b. Cash 
c. PayPal.  (GMPinksheet@aol.com) 

2. Two Gates Mills resident referrals (for new display advertisers) 
3. Artwork (email files to GMPinkSheet@aol.com) 

 

You may drop off items to the Pink Sheet drawer at Town Hall during regular business hours, or you may 
mail/email items to the addresses above.  
 
Business Name: ___________________________________________ Date Submitted: ___________ 
 
Business Address: ___________________________________________________________________  
 
Business Telephone: _________________________ Business Email: ___________________________  
 
Name and Title of Authorizing Agent:_____________________________________________________ 

TWO Gates Mills Referrals (name, address, phone):  
 

 

 



Voting Before Election Day

Submit a ballot application to vote from home. You can 

print or request a ballot application online at                 

www.443vote.us or by calling 216-443-VOTE (8683).

We will mail your ballot to you with a return envelope.

Vote and return your signed ballot envelope before 

Election Day.

Use the Track Your Vote-by-Mail Ballot tool on our 

website to track your ballot throughout the process!

Avoid the lines, take your time to research what 
is on your ballot, and vote from the comfort of 
your home.

Vote-by-Mail

Voting from home is easy!

All voters can vote from home!

*

3

2

1

Important Election Information
General Election 

Please review the most current 
election law changes at  
www.443vote.us

Voting at the Board of Elections

Tuesday  October 31        7:30 a.m. to 8:30 p.m.

Weekdays* November 1-3       7:30 a.m. to 7:30 p.m.

Weekdays*     October 11-27      8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

Sunday November 5        1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m.

Saturday   November 4        8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

We are located at 2925 Euclid Avenue in 

Cleveland. Voting dates and hours below:

*Weekdays denotes Monday through Friday*

Monday  October 30            7:30 a.m. to 7:30 p.m.

• The Secretary of State is not mailing Vote-by-
Mail applications to voters for this election. A 
new application is needed for each election.

• If you choose to Vote-by-Mail for this election, 
check the “November General Election” box 
on the application.

• For important election updates, follow us on 
social media @CuyahogaBoE.

Earn between $220 - $250 while serving your 
community and seeing democracy in action. Learn more 
and sign up today at our website, www.443vote.us

Become an Election Day Poll Worker!

An Ohio Driver License

An Ohio State ID Card

An Ohio Interim ID form issued by the Bureau of Motor 
Vehicles

A U.S. passport or passport card

A U.S. Military ID card, Ohio National Guard ID card, or 
U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs ID card (that includes 
the voter’s name and photograph)

What ID should I bring?
Acceptable forms of unexpired photo ID 
include:

Voting On Election Day
Voting hours: Your polling location will be open on 

Election Day from 6:30 a.m. to 7:30 p.m.

Your official election information
August 8, 2023 Special Election

Your Official Election Information
November 7, 2023 General Election

Dates, Deadlines and New 
Rules for Voting

October 11th: The Board of Elections will begin 
mailing ballots to voters who have submitted 
Vote-by-Mail ballot applications.

New Rule: the deadline to submit Vote-by-Mail 
ballot applications has changed.  Vote-by-Mail 
ballot applications must be received by the Board of 
Elections on or before October 31st. 

Vote-by-Mail ballots must be postmarked on or 
before November 6th. Hand delivered ballots may be 
dropped off at the Board of Elections until 7:30 p.m. 
on Election Day.

Voting Location Changes: Your voting location may 
have been changed for the November 7, 2023 
General Election. Voters are encouraged to confirm 
their voting location when making their voting plans. 
Confirm your voting location at www.443vote.us or 
by calling 216-443-VOTE (8683).

New Rules for Early In-Person Voting: Photo 
identification is required when Early In-Person Voting.  
The identification requirements for Early In-Person 
Voting are now the same as when voting on Election 
Day.



Commercial Advertisements

Dave Malone ad here

DMDAVIDMALONEDAVIDMALONEDAVIDMALONE
REAL ESTATEMARKETING GROUP

ANOTHER
GATES MILLS SALES

7155 SETTLERS RIDGE

74O 5O7 3630

Under Contract First WeekendUnder Contract First WeekendUnder Contract First Weekend

LET US HELP SELL YOUR HOME TOO!
FOR ADDITIONAL PHOTOS & INFORMATION ABOUT THESE PROPERTIES VISIT...

W W W.D AV I D M A L O N E.H OWA R D H A N N A.C O M
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Commercial Advertisements

We have mums!

Do you have a favorite handyman?
A favorite service provider?

Recommend them to advertise in

The Pink Sheet.

We saved a
spot for you.

Commercial Advertisements
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Commercial Advertisements Commercial Advertisements

The Life of Trees: Beauty in Change
A.B. Williams Memorial Woods is an old-growth beech-maple-hemlock forest covering 65 acres
of Cleveland Metroparks' North Chagrin Reservation in Mayfield, Ohio. One of the best examples
of old-growth forest in Ohio, it has been recognized as a National Natural Landmark and a
member of the Old Growth Forest Network.

Sunday, Oct 29, 2023, 10:00 AM - 11:30 AM
Join Naturalist Dan Jenkins as we dive into a tree's life! Every three months we will hike Sylvan
Loop to observe the changes trees go through each season. Meet at A.B Williams Trailhead.
Email northchagrinnc@clevelandmetroparks.com with questions. No registration required.

Cleveland Metroparks staff can adapt many programs to be accessible to anyone who would like to participate
assuming they meet the essential eligibility criteria. Reasonable accommodation can also be made. Please make a
request at the time of registration but no later than 72 business hours prior to the program. Contact us at 440-473-3370
or northchagrinnc@clevelandmetroparks.com
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Commercial Advertisements Personal Advertisements

Services

Cleaning Houses: 20 years
experience. References available
upon request. Mery (440)
796-1065

Spruce Up Your Outdoor Living
Space: Fall cleanup, special
plantings. Gates Mills references.
Innovative Companies (440)
537-7520

Wild Birds Unlimited: 5736
Mayfield Road, Mayfield Hts
(440) 449-3324 Free delivery with
$75 purchase.
https://mayfieldheights.wbu.com/

Deep Cleaning: Weekly, bi-
weekly, clean and organize
basements, empty properties,
one-time cleaning, move-in and
move-out services. Karen Giron
(216) 773-4766

Need Help on the Computer?:
Computer consulting and repair,
CWRU Computer Science grad.
Gates Mills resident, work
experience, fast in-home service.
Mac and Windows. $60/hr. Call
Aaron (440) 991-6023. Email
aaronnusrala@gmail.com

Services

Four-Legged Friends Pet Care
Services: Dog walking and pet
sitting, providing worry-free pet
care while you are away. Caitlin
Krentz (216) 780-2331
Caitlin4lf@gmail.com

Hair by Cher: Lyndhurst salon,
fabulous and quick. Gates Mills
references. https://hair-by-
cher.square.site/

Housecleaning: Serving Gates
Mills for over 32 years. Debbie
(440) 221-6511

Pitch It!: Junk removal,
demolition, dumpster rentals
(440) 537-3801

! ! ! ! !
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THE PINK SHEET PUBLISHED BY THE GATES MILLS COMMUNITY CLUB SINCE 1947 
The Pink Sheet is mailed free of charge to all residents & businesses in Gates Mills. 

There are 10 issues each year: July/August and December/January are combined issues. 

The current issue of The Pink Sheet is available in limited quantities at Town Hall and the Library. 

The Pink Sheet reserves the right to exclude submissions that are deemed political or controversial in nature as per Article 

II, Section 2 of The Community Club’s By-Laws. 

THE PINK SHEET HAS NEVER BENEFITTED FROM VILLAGE TAX DOLLARS. 
 

THE PINK SHEET is online: www.gatesmillspinksheet.com 
 

ADVERTISERS:  DEADLINE for submissions is 5:00 PM on the 20
th 

of the month.  
Ads require 3 things: the ad, payment, and a contract with 2 references.  
Display ads, personal ads, and notices must be typed/scan-ready/pdf  

Display ads require 2 Gates Mills references submitted in writing with names, addresses and phone numbers  

          as per the contract/form.  We can help you design ads.  Email: GMpinksheet@aol.com. 

See www.gatesmillspinksheet.com to download a contract/form.  

Personal ads do not require references (see rates below). 

 

PAYMENT: Checks, Cash, PayPal                             ALL ADS MUST BE PREPAID. 
Checks:  Make checks out to “The Gates Mills Pink Sheet.” 

PayPal:  GMPinksheet@aol.com 

Ads to be scanned, and notices may be mailed with payment and contract to:  

PINK SHEET ADVERTISING, P.O. Box 372, Gates Mills, OH 44040 

or placed in The Pink Sheet drawer at the Town Hall. 

Email inquiries or ads to: GMPinkSheet@aol.com. Leave messages at 440.423.1245. 

  
SUBSCRIPTIONS: The Pink Sheet for non-Gates Mills residents is $35.

00 
a year.  

Make all checks out to “The Pink Sheet” & mail to:  

Pink Sheet Subscriptions, P.O. Box 372, Gates Mills, OH 44040 
 

 

THE PINK SHEET IS AN ALL VOLUNTEER ADMINISTERED NEWSLETTER AND HAS NO OFFICES. 
IF WRITTEN COMPLAINTS ARE RECEIVED ABOUT ANY ADVERTISER, 

WE RESERVE THE RIGHT TO EXCLUDE OR WITHDRAW THE AD FROM PUBLICATION. 
 

Advertising Rates 
 

Sizes Prices for ½ year Prices for 1 year Dimensions 
Business Card  $160.00 $320.00 3.75” wide x 2.25” high 
¼ page $320.00 $640.00 3.75” wide x  4.5”  high 
½ page $640.00 $1200.00 7.5”   wide x  4.5”  high 
Full page $1,200.00 $2,400.00 7.5”   wide x 9.25” high 

Personal Ads on last page: 75 cents per word—a phone number, email address or website = two words. 

The Pink Sheet                                                                                                                         U.S. Postage Paid 
P.O. Box 372                                                                                                                             Gates Mills, Ohio 
Gates Mills, OH  44040                                                                                                           Permit #1 
 
 

Saturation Box Holder 
Gates Mills, OH 44040 




